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TAX ALERT 

The Municipal Revenues Collection Center (CRIM) amends  
Regulation No. 7049 of March 24, 2004 regarding Foreign Trade Zones 
  
Regulation No. 8241 of August 10, 2012 ("Reg. 8241") amends Regulation No. 7049 of March 24, 
2004 ("Reg. 7049") dealing with personal property taxation to clearly state that inventory located 
within an accredited foreign trade zone in Puerto Rico does not need to be held for export to enjoy the 
exemption provided by the Municipal Property Tax Act of 1991, as amended ("MPTA"). 
 
Before the enactment of Reg. 8241, the Municipal Revenue Collection Center ("CRIM" for its Spanish 
acronym) held that any inventory held within a foreign trade zone in Puerto Rico was exempted from 
personal property taxes if such inventory was: (i) imported from outside the United States or produced 
in the United States and (ii) held for exportation. In its preamble, Reg. 8241 states that CRIM intends 
to apply Article 5.01(bb) of the MPTA to the fullest extent intended by the legislature. This article 
applies to all personal property (including inventory and equipment) located within a duly accredited 
foreign trade zone in Puerto Rico regardless of its origin or destination.  
 
Nonetheless, Reg. 8241 only amends Article 3 of Reg. 7049 with respect only to inventory and it 
maintains a limitation of the exemption due to the property’s origin. It is unclear whether this will 
curtail the more flexible interpretation made by CRIM in the preamble of Reg. 8241, thus leaving 
inventories not imported from outside the United States or produced in the United States, personal 
equipment or other property outside of the scope of the exemption. 
 
In order to enjoy the exemption, CRIM requires the filing of a request unless the taxpayer has an 
industrial grant of tax exemption stating that raw materials are exempt. 
 
A copy of Reg. 8241 can be downloaded following this link. 
 
For further information on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys listed below, all members 
of our Tax Practice Group: 
 

Carlos E. Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 
Roberto L. Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 
Rafael Fernández Suarez 787-250-5629 rfs@mcvpr.com 
Rubén Muñiz 787-250-2623 rm@mcvpr.com 
Liz A. Pérez 787-250-2615 lap@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any 
prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 

https://196.32.158.152/clients/taxalerts/8241.pdf

